
 

 

TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
December 7, 2009 

 
A regular meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, December 7, 2009, at 
7:15pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Bridges Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Derrick McElwaney, Mayor; Keith Rhodes, Council Member; 
Connie Turner, Council Member and Donna Camp, Town Clerk.  Council Member Anderson 
was absent.  
 
Also in attendance were: Celene Davenport, Dillon Davenport, Wendell & Margaret Staley and 
Polly Garlington. 
 
Mayor McElwaney called the meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the November 9, 2009 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved as written 
by unanimous vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town. 
 
Polly Garlington presented a slide show in rebuttal to the comments of the Mayor at the 
November Council Meeting.  Mayor McElwaney stated that the Committee was instilled under 
the previous administration and had completed the tasks that were put before them.  
 
Council Member Rhodes motioned to adopt the resolution amending the fiscal year 2009 budget 
as proposed by the Finance Committee.  Council Member Turner seconded.  Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
Public Comments  

 
 Celene Davenport – The street light on Sunset Drive is blinking and would also like to 

inquire about getting an additional light for Sunset Drive.  
 

 Polly Garlington – 
o Would like to see the Library address some issues; computers, painting of building 

and the heat.  
 

Polling of the Council – 
 
 Connie Turner – n/a 
 Keith Rhodes –  

o The ditch on Williams Circle has been cleaned out and is working properly. 
o Didn’t get to look at the work completed in front of Council Members Anderson and 

Turner’s houses. 



 

 

o Would like to thank Mayor McElwaney for his time and services as Mayor, Mayor 
Pro-Tem and Council Member for eight years.  He hopes that in the future, he will 
have time to serve the Town in an official capacity again.      

 
Clerk’s Comments – Reiterated what Council Member Rhodes had voiced about Mayor 
McElwaney.   
 
Mayor’s Minutes – Mayor McElwaney expressed that he still feels that he made the right choice 
in giving his resignation.  Sharpsburg is a small town and he is not planning on leaving anytime 
soon.  He will be glad to discuss any items with the incoming Mayor and Town Council.        
 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
_______________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


